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Proposal: A hybrid planning application for: a) An outline application (all matters reserved
apart from access and landscaping) for the construction of: three new residential blocks
providing for up to 425 residential units and providing flexible Class E and Class F uses on the
ground floor (excluding Class E (g) (iii)); and two commercial buildings for Use Classes E(g)
i(offices), ii (research and development) providing flexible Class E and Class F uses on the
ground floor (excluding Class E (g) (iii)),together with the construction of basements for
parking and building services, car and cycle parking and infrastructure works.  b) A full
application for the construction of three commercial buildings for Use Classes E(g) i (offices) ii
(research and development), providing flexible Class E and Class F uses on the ground floor
(excluding Class E (g) (iii)) with associated car and cycle

Land North Of Cambridge North Station Milton Avenue Cambridge

Comments from Lead Local Flood Authority (LLFA)

Dear Fiona,

Thank you for your re-consultation.

At present we maintain our objection to the grant of planning permission for the following
reasons:

1. Climate Change Allowances
Clarity on the climate change allowances utilised must be provided. It is noted that the
commercial, retail and laboratory areas have only been accounted for a shorter lifetime than the
surrounding residential areas, utilising a 20% climate change allowance on the 100 year storm.
However, it is likely that these structures will be contributing to the impermeable areas for the
lifetime of the development, either redeveloped or use of the buildings changed. Whilst it is
acknowledged that the proposals include a sunken area for informal flooding, the proposed
SuDS system on site should be designed to accommodate the lifetime that these areas will be
impermeable and therefore contributing to the drained area.
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